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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE OF COUNCIL 

 
HIS WORSHIP, THE MAYOR 
AND COUNCILLORS 
 
SUBJECT: GRANT APPLICATIONS 
 
The Executive Committee of Council submits the following recommendations for Council’s 
approval: 
 
#14/07 – Burnaby Hospice Society  
 Hike for Hospice Palliative Care 
   
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT an in-kind grant up to the amount of $1,500 for printing services be awarded to 

the Burnaby Hospice Society in support of the Hike for Hospice Palliative Care. 
 

REPORT 
    
An application was received requesting an in-kind grant for printing of promotional materials 
(brochures, posters, banners, etc.) for the 12th annual Hike for Hospice Palliative Care to be held 
on 2014 May 04 in Central Park.  Event proceeds support the Society’s hospice palliative care 
and bereavement support programs, offered at no cost, to Burnaby residents and their families 
and friends.  

 
 Request: $1,500 In-Kind Printing  CPA:  2013 – $1,500 In-Kind Printing 
    2012 – No Application 
    2011 – No Application 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that an in-kind grant up to the value of $1,500 for 
printing services be awarded to the Burnaby Hospice Society in support of the Hike for Hospice 
Palliative Care. 
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#14/08 – Richard Major Art Group   
  Sharing Artistic Skills to Encourage Others 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT a grant in the amount of $300 be awarded to Richard Major Art Group to assist with 

the cost of funding an art program to members for 2014.  
 

REPORT 
  
An application was received requesting a grant to assist with the cost of funding a Burnaby based 
art program providing members with an opportunity to demonstrate their artistic skills by 
participating at various events including the Rhododendron Festival and Discovery Days.   

 
 Request: $300  CPA:  2013 – $300 
    2012 – $300 
    2011 – $300 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant of $300 be awarded to the Richard 
Major Art Group. 
 
 
 
#14/09 – Scouts Canada – Burnaby Area   
  Scouting Programs 
   
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT a grant in the amount of $5,000 be awarded to Scouts Canada – Pacific Coast 

Council to support the scouting programs within the Burnaby area.  
 

REPORT 
  
An application was received requesting a grant to support Burnaby based scouting programs for 
Beavers, Cubs, Scouts, Venturers and Rovers for 2014. 

 
 Request: $6,000  CPA:  2013 – $5,000 
    2012 – $5,000 
    2011 – $5,000 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $5,000 be awarded 
to Scouts Canada – Pacific Coast Council for 2014. 
 
 
 
 
 



To: His Worship, the Mayor and Councillors 
From: Executive Committee of Council 
 Re: Grant Applications 
2014 March 03 ............................................................... Page 3 
 

 
#14/10 – Burnaby Mountain Secondary School   
  Dry Grad 
   
RECOMMENDATION: 
 

1. THAT a grant in the amount of $200 be awarded to Burnaby Mountain Secondary School 
in support Dry Grad 2014. 

 
 

REPORT 
  
An application was received requesting a grant in support of the annual graduation celebrations 
including the school leaving ceremony and a Boat Cruise for Dry Grad 2014. 

 
 Request: Unspecified  CPA:  2013 – $200 
    2012 – No Application 
    2011 – No Application 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $200 be awarded to 
Burnaby Mountain Secondary School in support of Dry Grad 2014. 
 
 
 
#14/11 – Michael J. Fox Theatre   
 Golf Tournament 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT an in-kind grant of a green fee waiver be awarded in support of the Michael J. Fox 

Theatre’s Annual Golf Tournament to be held at the Riverway Golf Course in 2014. 
 

REPORT 
    
An application was received requesting an in-kind grant for a green fee waiver in support of the 
Michael J. Fox Theatre’s Annual Golf Tournament to be held at the Riverway Golf Course on 
2014 June 27. 

 
 Request: In-Kind Assistance CPA:  2013 – Green Fee Waiver ($8,640) 
 Green Fee Waiver   2012 – Green Fee Waiver ($8,870) 
    2011 – Green Fee Waiver ($8,870) 
    
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that this in-kind grant request be awarded to 
Michael J. Fox Theatre for a green fee waiver.  
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#14/12 – Burnaby Community Services  
 Recreation Credit Program (November/December 2013) 
  
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT a grant in the amount of $8,484 be awarded to the Burnaby Community Services 

Recreation Credit Program for November / December 2013. 
 

REPORT 
   
An application was received from Burnaby Community Services requesting a grant toward the 
cost of administering the Burnaby Parks, Recreation and Cultural Services Credit Program for 
the balance of 2013.  The Recreation Credit program provides low-income residents with credits 
that can be used towards Burnaby Parks, Recreation and Cultural Services programs and 
admissions. 

 
 Request: $8,484  CPA:  2013 – $17,000 
     2012 – $17,000 
     2012 - $8,674 Supplemental Grant 
     2011 - $11,860 
    2011 – $6,990 Supplemental Grant 
   2010 - $28,340 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $8,484 be awarded 
to Burnaby Community Services for the remainder of the 2013 Recreation Credit Program. 
 
 
 #14/13 - Maple Leaf Singers  
    It’s Not a Concert, It’s a Show - Rock, Roll and Remember 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
1. THAT a grant in the amount of $200 be awarded to the Maple Leaf Singers for their Annual 

Spring Show to be held on 2014 May 31 and June 01. 
 

REPORT 
    
An application was received requesting a grant to assist with the cost of funding the Maple Leaf 
Singers Annual Spring Show ‘Rock, Roll and Remember’ to be held at the Massey Theatre, New 
Westminster on 2014 May 31 and June 01. 

 
 Request: Unspecified  CPA:  2013 – $200 
      2012 – $200 
    2011 – $200 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that a grant in the amount of $200 be awarded to 
the Maple Leaf Singers in support of their Annual Spring Show. 
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#14/14 - Volunteer Burnaby  
   Festival of Volunteers 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
      
1. “THAT an in-kind grant in the amount of $1,000 be awarded to Volunteer Burnaby in 

support of printing posters and handbills for their 11th annual Festival of Volunteers to be 
held on 2014 April 12th at Brentwood Town Centre.” 

 
REPORT 

 
An application was received requesting an in-kind grant to assist with the printing of posters and 
handbills for the 11th annual Festival of Volunteers, to be held on Saturday, 2014 April 12th at 
Brentwood Town Centre. 

 
 Request: $1,000 In-Kind Printing CPA:  2013 - $1,000 In-Kind Printing 
    2012 - $1,000 In-Kind Printing 
    2011 - $1,000 In-Kind Printing 
 
The Executive Committee of Council recommends that this in-kind grant in the amount of $1,000 be 
awarded to Volunteer Burnaby in support of the 11th annual Festival of Volunteers on 2014 April 12th 
at Brentwood Town Centre.  
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

Councillor P. Calendino 
Chair 

 
 

Councillor P. McDonell 
Vice Chair 

 
 

Councillor D. Johnston 
Member 

 
 


